Gunnison City Council Meeting Minutes    
Wednesday, June 1, 2016, 7:00 PM  
Gunnison City Hall, 38 West Center
Gunnison, UT  84634      


                                             
Present:   Mayor Bruce Blackham, Gunnison City Councilmembers:  Robert Andersen, Thayne Carlisle, Blake Donaldson, Andy Hill and Blane Jensen, City Recorder Janell Braithwaite, City Treasurer JoAnn Taylor, Police Chief Trent Halliday,  Parks/Cemetery Supervisor Matt Reber, Gary Keddington with Keddington and Christensen, Anita Lyons with the Gunnison Gazette and Marshall Sorenson
Presiding:  Mayor Bruce Blackham

Invocation:  Councilmember Andy Hill
2017 Budget Discussion

Gary Keddington presented the proposed 2017 Budget paying special attention to those areas  that still needed to be decided upon.  Gary explained there was a necessity  to send out notifications to the citizens of the transfers from the utility funds and the proposed amounts.  The proposed wage increases were reviewed for the pool, library and full time employees.  Councilmember Donaldson voiced his approval of increasing the wages for the lifeguards at the pool so as to be competitive with other local pools and felt this would enable Supervisor Havey to keep the lifeguards from going to other pools.  He reminded the Council of  the certification each lifeguard has to obtain prior to being hired.  Gary noted the increase in revenues for the pool and felt the pool budget could absorb this increase.  He also explained the pool could take care of itself this year and would not require any transfer from any other funds.    It was also determined to increase the wages for the library employees as well and how this cost could be absorbed.
Gary pointed out the increase in the pressurized irrigation water assessments from the Gunnison Irrigation Company and suggested the Council look at passing this increase on to the residents.  A $2.00 per month increase would catch this account up, and a .25 cent annual increase was recommended until the assessments stop increasing.  The current PI fee was discussed noting everyone's is different since the fee was started out being billed on an acreage basis.  Mayor Blackham noted the increase is a user fee and Councilmember Andersen felt this was still pretty cheap water.  Gary noted the fee could decrease if the expenditures ever went down.  
Gary reviewed the $200,000 received from the State Corrections to help with the water project in improving the culinary water system.  The Council reviewed the different areas this money could be utilized in.  Gary suggested the City increase the storm drain fee by $2.00 per month to add to the savings account which is already in place for future projects that may need to be done.  Gary noted the current fee of $1.75 covers the $9,000 annual payment on the bond and allows for approximately $6,000 to be put into a savings account for storm drainage projects.    Gary reminded the Council of the grant from NRCS the City had qualified for, however the City would need to come up with $200,000 to receive the $600,000 offered in the grant.  The possible ways of coming up with the $200,000 were discussed with Gary cautioning the Council of making things so tight that the City could have some troubles if ever faced with an emergency.  Councilmember Andersen reviewed the damages caused throughout the City during the last big rain storm after which NRCS came and toured the City giving their recommendations for improvements and the grant being offered.  Mayor Blackham voiced his concerns with the administrative/engineering costs involved with this project feeling that there may be more costs involved than meets the eye which the City would be responsible for if the costs happen to overrun.  He felt there was just too much that was unknown at this point, and it would be better to look at in a future year.  Councilmember Andersen addressed the engineering fees that increase the cost of projects so much and brought up the different ways the City could possibly cut those costs.  Discussion ensued regarding the areas that have been affected by extreme storm drainage and what had been planned with the NRCS grant and what could be done by the City without the grant to mitigate the problems in future storms.  The Council discussed the parts of the project that could be done by the City for the "in kind" allowed as the City's portion of the grant and if there 
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could be enough in kind incurred to help with the City's $200,000 portion.   Mayor Blackham questioned if the City was ready to commit to this $800,000 project knowing the City would be responsible for a minimum of $200,000.  Mayor Blackham stated it sounded like the City would pass on this grant at this time to allow for further negotiations.  The Council determined to add in a $2.00 per month fee to go into the savings account for the future storm drain projects.
Gary reported the $200,000 has already been received from the State Corrections, and the Council would need to determine how they would like to use that money.  It has been put into the water fund, and will need to be noticed to the citizens as a transfer from the utility fund.  Recorder Braithwaite reported the notices had already gone out, and that amount was included in on the transfer amount in case the Council determined to take care of that transfer at this point in time.  Councilmember Donaldson reviewed the splash pad project the pool has been working towards and the money that has already been saved up for that as well as the proposed costs.  He would like to see this project completed with help from the money received from the State Corrections.  Councilmember Donaldson presented the site map/drawing of the proposed planned improvements for the park.  Those in attendance viewed the large map/drawing with Councilmember explaining all of the proposed improvements as well as the breakdown of costs that could be put to what project in this park plan.  Councilmember Carlisle questioned Marshall Sorenson from the Lions Club if they were interested in taking the July 4th auction this year.  Marshall reported the Lions were not interested this year.  Discussion ensued regarding those projects that would be valley worthy and help out the whole community.   Mayor Blackham stated that while the Council determines the best way to utilize the funds given by the State Corrections, the simplest method will be to move them to the General Fund then use them where needed once this is determined.  Gary also made sure the sewer impact fees would be utilized in the 2017 budget year to stay compliant with the State law.  Councilmember Andersen reported the Council would adopt a resolution soon itemizing the areas these impact fees would be used on, and yes, they would be used in the 2017 budget.  Mayor Blackham would like to be sure the citizens are very involved and made aware of the plans for improvements at the park.
8:20 p.m. Gary Keddington left
Proposed Approval of Part-time Lifeguards for Swimming Pool ~ Councilmember Donaldson

Councilmember Donaldson reported Pool Manager Havey had recommended Brynlee Sorenson for a part-time lifeguard position at the pool.  She had passed her lifeguard class and is certified as a lifeguard.
Councilmember Donaldson made the motion to hire Brynlee Sorenson as a part-time lifeguard for the pool, and will start at minimum wage.  Councilmember Carlisle seconded the motion.  The motion passes with a 5-0 vote.

Proposed Approval of Acceptance of Storm Drainage Grant with Approval for Mayor to Sign Grant and Agreement Award Contract ~ Councilmember Andersen

The Council declined to accept this grant at this time.

 Proposed Approval of Resolution 2016-5, Approval of Interfund Loan from Enterprise Fund to Another Fund in Support of Economic Development

This will be tabled until the next meeting.
Proposed Approval of Resolution 2016-6, Use of Sewer Impact Fees for Sewer Expansion ~ Councilmember Andersen

After some discussion on specific locations and the need to utilize the sewer impact fees within the six years as allowed by State law, it was determined to table this until a future meeting to make sure the resolution is correct.
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Update on 4th of July Celebration ~ Councilmember Carlisle

Councilmember Carlisle reviewed the details of the celebration noting the parade permit had been acquired and the dumpsters had be ordered.  Recorder Braithwaite will send the parade applications to the royalties in the surrounding communities.  Councilmember Carlisle commented there wouldn't be any vendors allowed except for the food vendors, and he already had a few lined up.  Councilmember Carlisle felt most of the plans were going well for the celebration, and they were just typing up some loose ends.  The concert details were reviewed, and he stated the committee had done a great job.  The BMX schedule was discussed.
Future Items

Recreation:  Mayor Blackham noted he had spoken with some representative from the South Sanpete School Board as well as the high school, and would like to have a meeting with all of those interested parties at the ball fields to start the conversation in working together on the improvements.  Mayor Blackham explained the importance of making some improvements and detailed his ideas for hosting this meeting in wanting the school to present some ideas and for the City to find a way to cooperate.  He would like this work meeting to be scheduled right before the next council meeting.

8:50 p.m.  Marshall Sorenson left.

Equipment:  Supervisor Reber reported on the new 5' mower that the City recently acquired, and stated there had been a bunch of streets mowed already with a schedule set for the rest of the City.  He also reported on the weed spraying he has been able to take care of to this point and the expense incurred so far.  He  reviewed the trade in deal he was working on with the big mower as well.
Proposed Approval of Bills and Adjustments

Councilmember Andersen made the motion to approve the bills and adjustments as presented.  Councilmember Jensen seconded the motion.  The motion passes with a 5-0 vote. 

Proposed Approval of City Council Meeting Minutes for Wednesday, May 18, 2016, Open and Closed Sessions
Councilmember Donaldson made the motion to approve the City Council meeting minutes for Wednesday, May 18, 2016, Open Session.  Councilmember Hill seconded the motion.  The motion passes with a 5-0 vote.

Closed Session

Councilmember Carlisle made the motion to move into closed session pursuant to the Provisions of Section 52-4-5(1) of the Open Meeting Law for the purpose of (a) discussion of the character, professional competence, or physical or mental health of an individual.  Councilmember Donaldson seconded the motion.  The motion passes with a 5-0 vote.

9:05 p.m. Closed Session.  Everyone left but the Council
11:10 p.m. Adjourn
___________________________________                                                                                                     
Janell Braithwaite, City Recorder
___________________________________

Bruce A. Blackham, Mayor 
___________________________________

Approval Date
